Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for February 3, 2016

Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Gary Forster – Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Bonnie Altes – Treasurer; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Margaret Forster - Fellowship/FM/Evangelism; Brandi Jackson – Missions; Jonathan Freel – Worship; Allison Freel – Pastor Parish Relations; Jason Ferguson – Trustees; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance & Financial Secretary; Missy Shaver – Memorials, Historian; Heath Methlie – UMYF; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Don Hiatt – Member at Large; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Mary Ferguson – Member at Large
Call to Order - The February meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:05 by Jeff. Gary led Devotions which included distributing three questions that he wants each of us to think about, answer and return to him. The Minutes of the December meeting were amended by adding the attendance of Brandi Jackson then they were approved. Bonnie gave a brief overview of the financial picture.
Old Business – Bob Johnston asked about the status of the wheelchair accessible pew row. The Council has previously voted to make this change. After some discussion the chair asked for volunteers to serve on a committee to develop a plan. Brandi, Don, Jason and Bob agreed to serve and have a recommendation in two weeks.
New Business – No items.
Education – Future events – 2/21 Youth Service & Taco bar; 3/26 Easter Egg Hunt; 4/1-4/3 Youth Trip to Branson; 4/30 Arbor Day Run; Mother’s Day Muffins for Mom & flowers; 5/29 Graduation; 6/12 Pie & Cake Auction; Father’s Day Burgers & Games; 6/8,15,22,29 Bible School. 
Large attendance was reported at the Sunday School Christmas Program. The next Pen Pal event will include Valentine cards.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Future events – 2/20 Chili/Soup & More; 4/17 Centennial’s 140th Anniversary Celebration.
Missions – In 2015, 126 Hats & Mittens were donated and 2,263 items to the Food Pantry. The Heifer Project will start during February and the committee is exploring ways to support Carissa Bowie’s mission trip to Dominican Republic.
Worship – Lenten and Easter events are scheduled. New committee members become communion servers. The committee will discuss the possibilities of additional worship services.
Memorial – The account grew by $2,361 in 2015. It was confirmed that a list of possible memorial items that can be shared with families exists and is periodically reviewed and updated.
Council on Ministries – Met two weeks ago and will meet again 3/4.
Finance – Nothing to report.
Financial Secretary – The 2015 budgeted income goal was exceeded by $14,000. The 2016 Estimates-of-Giving total is within $4,000 of the entire income goal; after one month things look good.
Trustees – The committee is considering several projects such as replacing the sidewalk to the front door, extending the sidewalk behind the church and painting the sanctuary. Discussion included parking lot enlargement and access to emergency exits.
Membership – Previous meeting total 217  -  Sandy  -  Ned  +  Laura  +  Larry  =  217 current members.
Nominations – Most of their work has been completed and they are pleased with the new assignments they made. There are still a few openings to fill – Lay Leader, Administrative Council Secretary and Administrative Council Member-at-Large.
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee has been working to keep our job descriptions and the Safe Sanctuary program up-to-date. Their mission is to be able to listen to both concerns and praise from the congregation.
Communications – Margaret Forster will be distributing the email prayer chain. Call-Em-All use: Special Events – the committee holding the event will contact Jeff; Deaths - Gary will discuss with the family to see if they want a message to go out, if so Jeff will be contacted along with Margaret (Email prayers) and Barb (Calling pray list); and Weather Cancellations – Gary, Mark and Jeff make this decision and Jeff will initiate the Cancellation message.  
UMW – The 2015 Bazaar had a profit of $1,690.75 which was less than 2014. The group plans to polish the pews on 4/7 and serve the monthly supper at the Food Pantry on 4/25.
MYF – 10 of our youth visited a church in Des Moines last Sunday morning to see an example of a contemporary service. They are enthusiastic about exploring how to add a similar service at Centennial.
Lay Leader – No report.
Lay Member to Annual Conference – Nothing to report.
Members at Large – Nothing to report.
Pastor – Preparations are being made for Confirmation classes. A parent meeting will be held on 2/17 and weekly 40-minute classes will be conducted on Wednesdays through 5/9. There may be seven students. There will be Bible study group during Lent on the book Why?: Making Sense of God's Will by Adam Hamilton. Pastor Gary also reminded all committees to post their meetings on the calendar in the Fellowship Hall and on the web site, to avoid committee members not being aware of meetings.

The group was reminded to complete their answers to Gary's three questions and submit them to him.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, April 6th 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:10 by the Chair.
Respectfully submitted – Jeff Freel
